
Editors' Notes
The Arthur H. Cole Prize for the best article in the four issues of the

Journal preceding the annual meetings was awarded this year to Professor
Lance E. Davis, of Purdue University, for his article 'The Investment
Market, 1870-1914: The Evolution of a National Market."

Another award of the prize covering the issues from September 1966
through June 1967 will be made at next year's annual meetings.
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The Council on Research in Economic History invites applications from
economic historians for small research grants of the order of one hundred
to four hundred dollars. The purpose of its small-grants program is to
provide funds for research expenses which are not readily obtainable
from the larger foundations.
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The committee on the Gay Prize in economic history announced at the
September meeting of the association that no prize was being awarded to
manuscripts in the 1966 competition. The manuscripts were considered
"praiseworthy but not prizeworthy," and the competition remains open for
the next prize to be awarded in September 1968. Manuscripts for that
competition should be in the hands of the committee by July 1, 1968.
The regular announcement of the prize will appear in a later issue of the
Journal.
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